Appropriations Inbox

Administrative Assistant Wed, Sep 2, 1:50 PM
Good afternoon, Each year the Town of Richmond allocates some of the Town budget to assist in funding non-profit organizations that serve residents of the Town

Michael Storrs Tue, Sep 15, 9:27 AM
to me

Town Manager Josh Arneson and Members of the Richmond Select Board.

Each year since | have been a member of the Hale and Hearty Senior Club the town has included in the annual budget $4100 to help finance our activities. Our club holds
monthly meetings with pot luck dinners, and one or two bus trips a year to area attractions for seniors in our community. Most of our expenses are to help subsidize these
bus trips. We try to keep the cost to members low so that no one is excluded because of their financial situation.

This year because of the pandemic and because all of our members are in the older more susceptible age group we have suspended all in person activities since early in the
year, including our planned trip to Fort Ticonderoga this fall. The money approved in this year’s budget will therefore be sufficient for any activities we will plan for next year
and we will not be requesting additional funding in next year’s budget. We hope that we will again be favorably considered for the funding to be resumed in future years.

Thank You
Michael Storrs

President
Hale and Hearty Senior Club



